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Dear Alumnus:
April 1966

It seems only a short time ago since we were making preparations for Home­
coming activities, and now another school year is drawing to a close and Graduation 
Services and the Annual Alumni Banquet will soon be here. The Baccalaureate 
Service is scheduled for May 27 and the Graduation Service and Alumni Banquet are 
slated for May 28. Reserve this weekend for an annual trek back to your Alma 
Mater; you'll be surprised at the changes and pleased to see construction work started 
for the library and new dormitory.

Certainly it is a joy to receive letters from our graduates, to learn of their 
progress, and to find them actively engaged in various means of service. Just to 
share with you a few, here are some excerpts from recent letters:

Ron and Jan McDugle, Winona Lake, Indiana--"Along with our contribution to 
the Alumni Fund we wanted to send a few words to tell you how much we have 
appreciated the news of the alumni found in the school newspaper. It makes us feel 
closer to 'old' friends and also closer to the school as we read what is happening in 
the lives of our former fellow students and at beloved Cedarville. Our years profited 
as much, and we want to help in furthering the ministry of Cedarville College. "

Marv Hollenbeck, Marlette, M ichigan--"l was so glad to receive the note on 
the Alumni News. For quite some time I have felt that Cedarville needs to do some­
thing along this line as far as alumni are concerned. Many of the other schools, 
Christian and otherwise, are very, very concerned about what their alumni are 
doing and what support the alumni can give. This is a very vital field, and I feel 
that it's very necessary, and you're doing a very vital job in your area. "

Pvt. James L. Defibaugh is in Viet Nam near Saigon in the 90th Army, accord­
ing to a letter from Mrs. Defibaugh.

You will be thrilled to learn that one alumnus and his wife gave $1, 000 to the 
Alumni Association recently which Stuart Chaffe, treasurer, says has been applied 
to our account for the film project "Higher Than Higher Education" underwritten by 
our group.



We are pleased to know of this substantial gift because it indicates a loyalty to 
Cedarville College and our Alumni Association matched by giving. This is not to 
minimize the smaller gifts, for without them our alumni could not survive, but it 
does offer a challenge for all of us to get behind our association as the Lord has 
prospered us. Since our number now totals 625, collectively we could soon see the 
balance for our project wiped out by Alumni Banquet time.

We want to offer our special appreciation for the following contributors to the 
Alumni Project during 1965:

Sharon Addleman, Merlin and Ruth Ager, Rosa Lee Albrecht, Duane Bales, 
Suzanne Bartheld, Dennis Bellew, John Bigelow, Clara Brown, William Brown,
Joan Bryant, Flora Cannon, Martha Cartwright, Stuart and Alberta Chaffe, Neva 
Claypool, Dave Cochran, Don Collins, S. Nelson Collins, Virginia Cox, Mary 
Cunningham, Phyllis Cunningham, Loretta Cushey, Richard Damon, Dale Davis, 
Harley Decker, James Defibaugh,

Carolyn Diveley, Robert and Shirley Domokos, Lois Duddleston Stockwell,
Don and Judy Entner, James and Esther Entner, John and Sandy Entner, Phyllis 
Ernst, Donna Finley, Donna Johns Ford, Dwayne and JoAnn Frank, Dave and Joan 
Gardner, Paul Gathany, R. Jane Ginz, Shirley Goodman, Mary Goodwin, Joanne 
Goss, Joyce Grant, Laurine Gullette, Don Hall, Melvin Hall, Joanne Hamilton,
James Hartman, Jeane Hartsell, Mark Haseltine, Elayne Howard,,

Frank and Theodore Howard, Robert and Carolyn Humphreys, John Ingram, 
Bonnie Jackson, Dave and Donna Jeremiah, James and Mary Johnson, Howard Jones, 
Marian Karsnak, Lawrence Killian, Verne Kirby, Kay Lamb, Dean Langford, John 
and Mary Ellen Lawlor, Jean Lockerbie, Karl Luyben, Lucy Lyons, Janet McClish, 
Ronald and Janice McDugle, Edward Mawhorter, Bernice Mick, Rita Millikin, Dr, 
and Mrs, George Milner, Lane and Pat Moody, James Neely, Judy Newfeld,

Allen Oakes, Jerry and Carol Osborn, Ethel Papp, Dee and Nancy Payton,
Judy Pearce, Barbara Randall, Joan Reiter, Paul and Carolyn Reno, Charlene 
Ressler, Dave and Elayne Rifenberick, William Riter, Lynn Rogers, Sally Roudybush, 
Sharon Roush Jones, Lauren Schenck, Mollie Schmitt, Mary Schoun, James Shaw, 
Nancy Smith, Norris and Judy Smith, Rosemary Smith, Margaret Spaulding, L. B. 
Standifer, Otis Stone, Eleanor Taylor, Dale Thomson, A, Dale Tilton, Hazel Truman, 
Louise Varisco, Betty Wall, Ward Weaver, Keith Webster, Margaret Stowell Wheeler, 
Dale Whiting, Warren Woodward, Gerri White Wyse, and Ruth Yost.

James R. Johnson 
Alumni Secretary

BANQUET RESERVATION
D ate______________ _

Enclosed please find a check (or money order) f o r __________to cover the cost
of reservation (s) for the Annual Alumni Banquet Saturday, May 28, at 12
noon. Cost - $2 per person.

Signed _ _ _ _ _  ___________ ______________
Clip and mail to: Alumni Secretary

Cedarville College 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314
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